Key, Lori

From: Heather McCormick_>

Sent: Monday, November 9, 2020 2:33 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Comments for BOS Meeting 11.10.20

Dear Board of Supervisors:

We join in the comments provided by Carbon California Company, LLC objecting to the proposed Non-Coastal Zoning
Ordinance amendments as well as the County’s use of a CEQA exemption for the amendments.

Sincerely,

Heather L. McCormick
Counsel for Bentley Family Limited Partnership
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